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WPLG emphatically denies the claims made by Charles Perez that the Station discriminated against him based on his gender and sexual orientation. His complaint is filled with misstatements and untruths.

The changes he complains about are simply schedule changes and they were not made as a result of the publicity surrounding Charles Perez’s breakup with his partner. In fact, his transition to weekend anchor started months before that publicity. His gender or sexual orientation had nothing to do with the Station’s decisions.  Charles has been open about his sexual orientation and it was known to the Station at the time he was hired.  

As a result of these changes, Charles now anchors the Saturday and Sunday evening newscasts. The fact that the Sunday 11 pm newscast has the largest audience of any of WPLG’s late newscasts is simply not consistent with Charles’ claim that the Station was uncomfortable with his sexual orientation. 

Like most businesses, local television stations have been negatively impacted by this severe recession in the economy.  To help offset the sizeable loss in revenue, stations across the country like WPLG have been working to reduce their expenses and their staffing levels. The Station has had to make difficult decisions which have impacted a number of WPLG’s staff, including Mr. Perez. 

VP and News Director Bill Pohovey said “This is an outrageous accusation.  As a gay man myself, I can safely say the Station does not discriminate against gay people.  Charles’ claim that the Station discriminates against gay people is untrue and offensive.”
WPLG has a reputation of being a leader in this community with a very diverse staff. The Station does not discriminate.  The Station will bring the facts out in the appropriate legal forum and fully expects to be completely vindicated. 
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